MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE

MEETING 12TH DECEMBER 2017
AT OFFICE 7, TOWN HALL, WESTGATE-ON-SEA

Present: Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Joanna Cornford, Cllr Matt Scott, Ray 
                   Taylor, Sam Bambridge, Carol Partington and Katie Tillings.

Apologies:  Emma Dawson, Rosalind Morton, Peter Sexton, 
                        Cllr Pauline O Connor.

_______________________________________________________________________________

Actions from the Meeting: 

Action: Cllr Hannah Scott to Email Adrian Verrall with reference to 
                The Green Spaces set within the New Development Plan for 
                Westgate-on-sea.
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to follow up the progress with Cllr 
                Martyn Pennington reference the Canopy’s within the town and to continue to refine the introduction of the NP.
Action: Ray Taylor to Publish Steering Group Minutes in Record 
                Magazine.
Action: Sam Bambridge to contact Sir Roger Gale to ask for the letter from Antony Curwen.
Action: Carol Partington to get statistics of people on the housing list 
                in Westgate.
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford/ Ray Taylor to look into covenants within Westgate 
                With the Heritage centre and to ask for a list of important buildings to put into the NP
Action: Cllr Joanna Cornford to invite a spokes person from St 
                Saviours to attend Steering Group.
Action: Dennis to approach Turner Contemporary with reference to 
                Turner’s paintings of Dent de lion.
Action: David Morrish to report back on the infrastructure Plan and start to write policies for the seafront area of Westgate.
Action: Cllr Pauline O Connor to continue with statistics and placing 
                Information into tables to present to the group.
Action: Cllr Martyn Pennington to start to write section about the Coastal Community to go into the NP.
Action: Cllr Hannah Scott to start to write the NP policies
Action: David M and Katie to look at the seafront areas in Westgate and find policies to add to protect and enhance the area.


1. Declaration of Interest: No Interests declared.

2. Minutes from the 14th November: Amendments to include Cllr Matt Scott as to being present at the meeting.
3. Update of Actions from last meeting:

Action. Mathew White emailed ST1/ST2 green spaces map to all committee.
Carol Parrington asked why the group is not looking into green spaces in other areas. Cllr Hannah Scott explained that the Town Council had included green space allocation in a previous consultation representation. Adrian Verrell said that he has not received this though and so this needs further investigation. Carol Partington added that cabinet had not approved the addendums yet and so there is time to add things. 
Action. Matt Scott made contact with the Early Youth Group in Westgate. They have suggested that they would like to bring some young people along to the next meeting.
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that the group should invite the young people to attend February’s meeting and to input into the wish list of ideas for the area that we can add to the Neighbourhood Plan.
Action Emma Dawson was to look into the traffic situation at Garlinge. She was not present at the meeting. 
Cllr Hannah Scott mentioned that a round-about may go in between both new developments (ST1 and ST2) as suggested by Adrian Verrell. Cllr Hannah Scott said Adrian Verrall had mentioned that there would be an extension of Linksfield Rd which would actually assist the traffic problems of Linkfield, as some who currently live on those roads would choose to exit Linkfield along the new road, instead of through the very small Roads of Linkfield and Lymington. Denise Packer will give a contact for those living in the area to ask if they think it is a good idea or not.
Re Garlinge, it was questionable about the widening of Garlinge High street, Ray Taylor added that the High street was currently a bottle neck, the same as Minister road. Carol Partington suggested that Minister Road was wider than that of Garlinge High Street. Cllr Hannah Scott explained that Adrian V had suggested that the exit of the new road onto Garlinge High Street would be further out along Garlinge High Street and would be pointing towards Shottendane Road.
Action: Ray Taylor said that the last Minutes have been placed on 4 websites, in the Community Hall and have been published in the record.
Action: Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that after her meeting with Adrian Verrall, that she was awaiting a meeting with Doug Brown & Antony Curwen. & suggested that Cllr Joanna Cornford, Cllr Pauline O Connor & Cllr Matt Scott would join her. They will take the map made by Mat White along with them to discuss the layout of the development.  
4. Neighbourhood Plan writing:
Cllr Joanna Cornford is to compile more information for the Introduction & Ray Taylor to edit introduction.
Cllr Pauline O Connor to add statistics.
Cllr Joanna Cornford suggested that the map of Westgate was to be put together and taken to the printers to be copied.
The local plan allocations and general neighbourhood plan policies were discussed. It was suggested by Carol Partington that the new housing development that was being discussed had not yet been approved, so we may not get 1000 houses.
Affordable housing policyies were discussed and that of a new primary school. Also the capacity of the GP’s medical centre was discussed and the possible additional facility at Westbrook was discussed. Rosalind Morton had looked into these.
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that the results taken from the previous survey should be added to the beginning of the NP along with evidence to show that older people live in Westgate to prove that accomodation for the older people who would like to downsize would be needed in the new development
It was discussed that CAAG should add conservation policies to the NP. And that there should be some policies put in place to prevent over development, especially along Sea Road.
Carol Partington suggested that we could add more fun and outdoor facilities to the local area. It was agreed that David and Katie should look at the seafront areas in Westgate and find policies to add to protect and enhance the area.
Ray Taylor suggested he would chase up James from the heritage centre to look into covenants within the local area.
Carol Partington suggested other policies such as sports facilities/recreation facilities. Will there be any money from the new development to contribute to these types of things?  ask Doug Brown.
It was also discussed with reference to the promenade and beach huts, that development of the beach huts into living facilities (like in Whitstable) as holiday lets that could add to tourism on the sea front.
Cllr Carol Partington and Cllr Sam Bambridge suggested that play areas / outside gyms could be introduced to the seafront area and that TDC are giving out funding for those type of facilities. 
Cllr Carol Partington also said that Manston has had an in crease in housing from 2500 to 4500 new homes.
Sustainable traffic and travelling was discussed along with incorporating cycling and cycle paths and this should be added as an appendix in the NP.
[bookmark: _GoBack]It was discussed and agreed that Sam Bambridge would join Cllr Martyn Pennington to write part of the plan.

Actions are presented at the beginning of these minutes.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 10th January, 7.15 pm 2018



